SBDM MINUTES – July 2, 2009

The regular meeting of the Woodland Elementary School SBDM Council met at 11:30 am. at O’Charlies in Elizabethtown Kentucky.  Outgoing members present were Gayla Routt, Maria Valone, 09-10 members present were James Moyers- parent. Sara Bollinger, Chalis Packer, Dana Ingram and Teresa Morgan.  Vickie Todd – parent representative was absent from the meeting.  Mary Silva recorded minutes.  No guests were present.


OPENING BUSINESS

a.  The July agenda was approved by the council.

b.  The May minutes were approved by the council.  (No June meeting)

c.  Good News – We have been receiving many complimentary remarks about our limited supply list.  This was approved at our May meeting to financial restraints on families at this time.  


STUDENT ACHIEVEMENT

a. Math Instruction – Mrs. Stock brought up concern about the number of students not on grade level in the area of math at April’s SBDM meeting.  At the May faculty meeting, teachers voted to alter the schedule to allow for an enrichment/remediation period of 30 minutes per day be placed in the schedule.  Each homeroom teacher will receive an extra 30 minute planning period one time per week to plan for this time and to analyze data gathered from assessments.  Students will be placed according to their performance on these assessments.  


PLANNING

SBDM elections – we will need to elect a new classified rep for the SBDM due to Jennifer Arnold transferring to Parkway with the pre-school class.

BUDGET

a. Reviewed the May and June Schedule of Balances

b. SBDM approved the use of carry-over funds from the 2008-2009 school year to be used for the hiring of an enrichment teacher.  (Letter attached.)  This will amount to approximately $20,000.00 

c. SBDM approved a formula to determine the amount the art teacher will receive.  Prior to this, the art teacher was given a specific amount for the year.  This has not changed for the past 4 years and yet our numbers have increased by over 100 students.  The art program will now receive $4.00 per student.  This will be based on enrollment as of September 15th.


COMMITTEE REPORTS

a. FRC – We reviewed the June schedule.  

b. Reviewed May Accident Reports


NEW BUSINESS

Woodland has received their allocation for Stimulus money from Title 1.  The amount Woodland will receive is 36,441.00.  SBDM approves this money to be used to help with the shortfall of funds in Textbooks, ESS, and PD.


EXECUTIVE SESSION

Whitney Edwards has transferred to North Hardin High School

Daiva Sparks has given her resignation effective July 27, 2009

Mike Manco has given his resignation effective July 10, 2009

SBDM approved the following hiring’s:

Melanie Swoboda – Related Arts

Donna Slatton – Kindergarten

Erica Wyatt – 4th grade


ADJOURN

The meeting was adjourned at 1:10 pm

